
 
 

MEDIA RELEASE  

QUALITY HEALTH CARE – CLOSE TO HOME  

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

COMMUNITY INFORMATION SESSION TO DISCUSS HOSPITAL SERVICES AT RISK DUE TO 
NURSING SHORTAGES 

 

December 10th, 2021– South Bruce Grey Health Centre (SBGHC) has been facing significant 
shortages in health human resources (HHR) for over five years, particularly with Nurses and 
Medical Laboratory Technologists.  To provide an update on this challenge, and the impact it is 
having on our hospital services, SBGHC will be holding a virtual community information session 
on Wednesday, December 15th, 2021 at 6:00pm. 

 

HHR challenges are not unique to SBGHC, as the province is experiencing an overall shortage of 
nurses.  SBGHC has already seen a reduction in services as a result of HHR challenges in 
September 2019 when the operating hours of the Chesley emergency department were reduced 
to 8:00am to 8:00pm daily due to a nursing staff shortage.  Despite significant efforts in the last 
two years to stabilize nursing staff resources, the HHR challenges have been compounded in the 
wake of the COVID-19 pandemic as staff have been working tirelessly over the last 21 months, 
caring for our communities throughout the pandemic.   

 

“We have had several close calls over the last 6 months where we were precariously close to 
having unplanned emergency department closures due to unfilled nursing shifts,” explains 
Michael Barrett, SBGHC President & CEO.  “It has to be emphasized that we have only been able 
to keep services open to date based on the good will and hard work of our front line staff and 
managers, and this situation is not sustainable.” 

 

SBGHC is facing significant staffing shortages over the holiday season, and these shortages will 
continue well into the new year.  As a result, SBGHC is investigating service reductions to ensure 
that our level of service matches the level of staff which we have available. 

 

To ensure that the communities served by SBGHC are aware of the challenges the hospital is 
facing, and the possibility that hospital services could be reduced, a virtual community 
information session has been scheduled for Wednesday, December 15th, 2021 at 6:00pm via 
Zoom and Facebook Live.  SBGHC Board Members, Staff and Physicians will be on hand to 
answer questions and provide information to the community.   

 

Connection information will be available on SBGHC’s website and social media accounts on the 
day of the event.  The session will be recorded for those who are not able to attend.  
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For questions, please contact: 

Meghan Legge - Manager, Communications, Engagement and Patient Experience  

(519) 370-2400 ext. 2281mlegge@sbghc.on.ca  

mailto:mlegge@sbghc.on.ca

